
2023 February Membership Meeting 
The February meeting opened with the presentation of a $2000 donation to the Community Fund of Sun City West.  In the new 

business portion, the members approved donations of $1000 each to the Meals on Wheels of Sun City West and to St. Mary’s 

Food Bank. 

The speaker for the day was Dr. Jacqueline Soule, an author of 17 books on gardening and cooking. She spoke on “Easy and 

Edible Home Landscape Plants.” Following her presentation, members were able to purchase her books. 

Many door prizes were handed out at the end of the meeting including one of the speaker’s books and several others items 

donated by Linda Miller. 

 

As chair of the Charitable Gifts Committee, Carol Burka pre-

sents a $2000 check to J.R. Reese, President of the Sun City 

West Community Fund. The donation was made possible by 

selling over $5000 of plants in January. 


